
 

 

BULLETIN NO.: MGR-12-018 
 

TO:  All Approved Insurance Providers  

 All Risk Management Agency Field Offices  

 All Other Interested Parties  

 

FROM:  William J. Murphy      /s/ William J. Murphy                 10/5/2012 

 Administrator  

 

SUBJECT:  2013 County Crop Program Deletions  

 

 

BACKGROUND:  

 

The Federal Crop Insurance Corporation authorized a number of county crop programs to 

be deleted for the 2013 and succeeding crop years.  The following attachment, 2013 Crop 

Year County Crop Program Deletions, lists the 2013 crop year fall and spring crop 

program deletions by commodity, insurance plan, state, and county for permanently-

established (non-pilot) programs. 
 

ACTION: 

 

These county crop insurance programs are being terminated effective for the 2013 and 

subsequent crop years.  Producers who participated in these county crop insurance 

programs should be advised about the availability of coverage under the Noninsured Crop 

Disaster Assistance Program (NAP).  Information can be found at:  

 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/FSA/newsReleases?area=newsroom&subject=landing&topic=pfs

&newstype=prfactsheet&type=detail&item=pf_20110830_distr_en_nap.html 
 
DISPOSAL DATE: 
 
This Bulletin is for the purpose of transmitting information and its disposal date is  
March 31, 2013.  
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